

The Mayor of Cobourg, John D. Burnet, gazes at one of the plaques to be unveiled Saturday, July 20, in Cobourg. The plaque commemorates Victoria College now the Ontario Hospital, the cornerstone of which was laid June 7, 1832. First president was Rev. Egerton Ryerson, the father of Ontario's educational system. In 1892 the College left Cobourg for Toronto, wheer it is now a part of the University of Toronto. At the top of College Street the Ontario Hospital commands a long, sweeping view of rolling pavement and fine homes that end at King Street. Although Victoria College buildings were the start of the Ontario Hospital it now embraces many more buildings and is regarded as one of the most modern in the province. During the first World War it was a convalescent hospital for "shell shocked" patients The plaque is one of four to be unveiled in Cobourg this Saturday.—Photo by Parken Bros., Cobourg.